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Mr. Carlos Lebron, P.E.     OCD-SW-10-0548 
HDR Engineering, Inc. 
200 West Forsyth Street, Suite 800 
Jacksonville, FL 32202-4321 
 
 Volusia County – SW    WACS # 27540 
 Tomoka Farms Road Landfill – North Cell, Class I – Closure 
 Modification to Gas Collection and Control System 
 Permit No. SF64-0078767-020 
 
Dear Mr. Lebron: 
 
The Department has received your notification dated November 1, 2010 on November 3, 2010, 
referencing the modifications to the existing landfill gas collection and control system (GCCS) at the 
Tomoka Farms Road Landfill. 
 
The Department is acknowledging by this letter that the modifications involving the installation of a new 
header line and a “tee” before the utility flare are operational activities associated with the landfill and they 
can be incorporated in the closure report and record drawings to be submitted with the closure activities 
expected to commence later in 2011. 
 
A permit modification will not be necessary for the above operational activities. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (407) 893-3328. 
 
      Sincerely, 

       
      ______________________ 
      F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
      Waste Program Administrator 
 
      Date:  November 17, 2010 
FTL/gc/ew 
 
cc: 
Lenny Marion, Volusia County Solid Waste  lmarion@co.volusia.fl.us 
Caroline Shine, DEP – Air Resources Management caroline.shine@dep.state.fl.us 


